<u>Traffic officers swoop to rescue</u> <u>ducklings stranded on M1</u>

Press release

A terrified family of ducklings were saved by Highways England traffic officers when the brood wandered onto the M1 motorway.



The brood of ducklings rescued from the M1 by Highways England traffic officers

The officers swiftly reacted to reports of nine ducklings close to motorway traffic between junctions 27 (Hucknall) and 28 (Alfreton).

Traffic officers briefly closed the northbound carriageway of the motorway at around 4.30pm on Saturday to safely round the stray birds up.

The ducklings were then handed to Derbyshire Police officers and will be found a good home.

Highways England duty manager Richard Meakin said:

We closed the motorway for about 10 minutes so the traffic officers could safely round up the ducklings — animals can be very unpredictable and we didn't want them heading into the carriageway.

I'm pleased to say all ducklings were recovered safe and sound and will now be found a good home far away from the motorway.

General enquiries

Members of the public should contact the Highways England customer contact centre on 0300 123 5000.

Media enquiries

Journalists should contact the Highways England press office on 0844 693 1448 and use the menu to speak to the most appropriate press officer.

Published 18 May 2020

<u>Stephen Gibson appointed as RPC</u> interim chair

Press release

RPC committee member Stephen Gibson has been confirmed as the RPC interim chair.



Stephen Gibson has been appointed as interim chair of the RPC, having previously been a member of the committee since May 2018. Stephen has over 25 years' experience as a professional economist across a range of regulated sectors including post, water, ports, rail, aviation, energy and telecoms, working as a consultant and from both sides of the regulatory fence.

Business Minister Lord Callanan said: "The Regulatory Policy Committee offers important advice and scrutiny to Government on regulatory change, ensuring we can effectively deliver policy, while keeping the burdens on business to a minimum.

"I am pleased to see Stephen appointed as interim chair. As an existing committee member, he brings the vital experience and continuity the RPC needs to take forward its work in these exceptional times."

Interim chair of the Regulatory Policy Committee, Stephen Gibson said: "I am delighted to be appointed to this exciting role. It is more important than ever that we have better and more effective regulations that promote the

interests of society including businesses, civil society organisations and the public. I look forward to working with government departments and regulators to improve the evidence and analysis underpinning their regulatory decisions."

Published 18 May 2020

Protecting our mental health

News story

Our lives have all changed dramatically over the last 2 months. In times like this, it's natural to feel more anxious or stressed.



World Mental Health Awareness Week

So, this year's World Mental Health Awareness Week is even more important than ever.

We will once again be sharing lots of resources this week to help you look after your mental health or to give you support if you are struggling.

We will also be sharing some of our employees' thoughts and top tips for their mental health during these strange times.

The theme for this year's event is kindness. We'll be sharing some of our employees' thoughts on this, as well as continuing to share some of the extraordinary examples of kindness our employees have been demonstrating through their volunteering.

Sellafield Ltd's Chief Nuclear Officer and mental health sponsor, Euan Hutton said:

We are once again supporting Mental Health Awareness Week. It is a great opportunity to remind everyone of the need to look after their mental health. This has always been important and has always been a message I've shared, but it's even more critical now.

No matter how resilient any of us is, the huge changes we've seen to our lives, are bound to have an impact on our health — both mental and physical.

As always, one of the best mental health tips is to speak to someone about your mental health, especially if you are not feeling as you normally do.

In fact, I would urge everyone to take the time this week to have a conversation with someone about their mental health. Why not give a team mate or friend a call for a chat? Especially if you've not been in touch as much as normal.

Euan Hutton

Resources and more information

We've shared some welfare and wellbeing resources on our Coronavirus guidance for employees area on the <u>website</u>.

Mental Health Awareness Week is organised by the Mental Health Foundation. You can find lots of useful information on their website.

The Green Ribbon campaign promotes mental health awareness. They encourage people to share a green ribbon. Ordinarily, we'd wear these badges, but this year, they are promoting <u>virtual green ribbons</u>.

On social media, search the hashtag #mhaw or #mhaw2020 to find other resources.

Published 18 May 2020

<u>Students in Wales encouraged to apply</u> <u>now for student finance</u>

Press release

Full time undergraduate students in Wales encouraged to apply now for student

finance.



Full time undergraduate students in Wales are being encouraged to apply for student finance as soon as possible to ensure their finances are in place for the new academic year.

That's the message from the Student Loans Company (SLC) which has ensured that the application service has remained open to students as part of its response to the COVID-19 pandemic.

SLC is prompting continuing students to reapply for their next year's student finance as soon as they can. New students are being urged to submit their applications; they don't need a confirmed place on a course to apply, they can use their first choice of course and update their application later if this changes.

The easiest way to apply is online at www.studentfinancewales.co.uk and SLC has produced the following guide and video to help with the process: guide

How to Apply

There is also a dedicated resource for parents and partners who are supporting applications at

www.studentfinancewales.co.uk/parents-and-partners.aspx

Derek Ross, SLC's Executive Director of Operations said: "We recognise that students will have much to consider at the moment. However, for those going to University this autumn, it is important that they make applying for student finance a priority. SLC has worked hard to ensure the continuity of the application service throughout the COVID-19 pandemic and the message is still that students should get their applications in ASAP to ensure that their student finance is in place for the new academic year."

This information is designed to help new students and their parents find out everything they need to know about the application process. Students can also follow SFW at facebook/SFWales, twitter.com/SF_Wales or youtube/SFWFILM to keep up with all the latest news alerts.

Government invests £35 million to protect critical freight routes

Vital freight routes into, out of and around the UK will continue to run smoothly, thanks to a multi-million-pound government scheme to help ensure critical goods, such as food and medical supplies, can move freely.

The government has signed agreements with 6 operators to provide up to £35 million to help ensure there is enough freight capacity to prevent disruption to the flow of goods.

The decision has been made to protect 16 of the most important routes covering the Channel, the Short Strait, the North Sea and routes between Great Britain and Northern Ireland which were previously at risk of closure due to a drop in demand as a result of coronavirus (COVID-19). They will now be designated as Public Service Obligation routes for a period of up to 9 weeks.

Transport Secretary Grant Shapps said:

From the very beginning of the outbreak, we have committed to do whatever it takes to minimise the disruption caused by COVID-19.

By taking this action, we have helped protect the movement of goods and services in and out of the UK, safeguarding the flow of supplies across the Union.

The Department for Transport is working closely with the transport sector and devolved administrations to monitor the situation on all freight routes (not just those in the scheme) in order to ensure critical goods, such as food and medical supplies, can move freely.

The agreements follow the UK, French and Irish governments' <u>pledge to work together on temporary measures to ensure COVID-19 does not threaten vital freight routes between the countries</u>.

UK Transport Secretary, Grant Shapps, Irish Minister for Transport, Tourism and Sport, Shane Ross, and French Minister of Transport, Jean-Baptiste Djebbari, said the nations are united by trade and we will continue to engage closely to help keep freight moving.